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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

April 11, 2018
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:06 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Jessica Jones, Rhonda Wilson, Corey Yates, and Sheldon Lackey.  Mr. Jon Ballard, EIS Superintendent, was also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  Mr. Smallwood added “Winter guard Season” under Student Achievement. ORDER 17-42 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the agenda to be adopted with this addition.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the March 6, 2018 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 17-43 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the March 6, 2018 Regular Session minutes with a change to a typographical error under New Business item “K”.  Sheldon Lackey seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the March financial report and activity budget dated March 1-31, 2018, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 17-44 – Rhonda Wilson made a motion to accept the March financial report and activity budget.  Corey Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   
At this time, Mr. Smallwood announced to the Council that he has accepted the position of Assistant Superintendent for Student Services and Support for EIS.  He thanked the Council as well as Mrs. BJ Henry, Mr. Karl Olive, Ms. Dawne Swank, Mr. Doug Barnes, and the faculty and staff of EHS for the support during his tenure as principal of Elizabethtown High School.  
II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  Mr. Smallwood shared the following information with the Council. 

A. Class of 2019 National Merit Scholarship Nominees:  Two of our students, Mary Katherine Godfrey and Hiep Le have been named as National Merit Scholarship nominees.  
B. Poetry Out Loud State Champion:  Kiara Jones won the State Poetry Out Loud competition and will be representing the State of Kentucky at the National competition at the end of this month.  
C. Future Problem Solvers – 5th in the State:  FPS qualified for national competition to be held this summer with their placement of 5th in the State.  
D. Winter guard Season:  EHS Winter guard when undefeated in competition this year with 6 wins.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Review of Principal Selection Process – Jon Ballard, Superintendent EIS:  Mr. Ballard discussed principal selection with the Council.  Each member of the Council and Mr. Ballard will serve on the Principal Selection Committee with Mr. Ballard being the chairperson.  The steps for this process are as follows:  (1) Declare the vacancy (2) Post vacancy for 30 days on the KDE website, as well as the EIS website (3) Choose a trainer for the principal selection process (4) Receive training (5) Establish a timeline for principal selection with the goal being to name a principal no later than the week of May 21-25, 2018.  
Mr. Ballard informed the Council that the position has been posted and will remain posted for 30 days.  The Committee will set criteria for what qualities they are seeking in a principal.  Mr. Ballard will share the names of all applicants with the committee and, based on the criteria selected, the committee will then decide which applicants shall be interviewed for the position.  
B. Selection of a Trainer for the Principal Selection Process - Jon Ballard, Superintendent EIS:  During the time the vacancy is posted and applications are being accepted, training may take place.  Mr. Ballard recommended Lynne Kerr as the trainer.  This training has been set for Wednesday, April 18, 2018 @ 3:00 p.m. at EIS Central Office.  
C. Review and Discussion of Bylaws for Election and Representation on the Council:  Mr. Smallwood discussed the current term for seats on the Council.  Each seat is a two-year term except for special elections for a minority parent.  Mr. Smallwood recommended that the bylaws be revised to make the term for a special election seat to also be a two-year term.  The Council agreed.  This section of the SBDM Bylaws will be revised and presented for first reading next month.  Mr. Smallwood also shared that the EHS CAST will now be known as the EHS PTO. 
D. Upcoming April Events: Mr. Smallwood shared upcoming events to be held at EHS for the remainder of April.  
E. Results of SBDM Council Parent and Teacher Elections: Mr. Smallwood announced that Ms. Deanna Lively was elected as our teacher representative and Mrs. Amy Inman was re-elected as our parent representative for the 2018-2020 term.  
V. PERSONNEL:   
Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that applications are being accepted for the following positions:
A. Elizabethtown High School Principal

B. Math Teacher Position

C. Girls Head Golf Coach Position
D. Assistant Football Coach
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE:  May 2, 2018
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 17-45 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:11 p.m.  Melissa Butler seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
